Chapter Development Report for August 2013
 Members on the Risers:  Average 30        
 Guests:  7
 New Members for Month: 0  
Total new members for the year: 2
 Possible new members:   As of this writing we have 1 probable new member, Ed Warner has passed Audition and awaits a vote of the Board, which I hope will happen on Tuesday, September 3.  He will sing Bass for now
 We are in full gear for the Singer’s Clinic I V.  It will run six Tuesdays starting on September 10, 3013.  The Teachers will be, I believe, chosen by the Music Team.   Of the 38 signed up all but two are new to the clinic.
 Nigel , Dave, Bert and the rest of  Chapter Development  (also known as the Chapter), have been working hard to get word out.  We have send Press Releases out to all local newspapers, neighborhood associations in Sunnyvale, BA Choral, Preachers and Choir Directors, our own Members and  Facebook advertising.   We are way under budget.  We really need the members to do their job in letting their friends know about the program.
 I am sorry I will miss the board meeting due to a family meeting in Los Angeles, where my son remains in treatment.
 Gosh, I hope we get some new members!
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